## **Balfour Street, Leicester LE3 5EA**



e-mail: office@fosse-pri.leicester.sch.uk website: www.fosse-pri.leicester.sch.uk

tel: 0116 251 9261 fax: 0116 251 2841

**Acting Head Teacher: Emma Tuffey** 

## Half Term 15th-19th February

11<sup>th</sup> February 2021

Dear Parents/Carers,

We are now reaching the end of the first term of 2021. I want to thank you again for all your hard work and perseverance with another lockdown and the challenges of remote learning. I hope our pupils enjoyed the wellbeing week activities. I was certainly impressed by all of the amazing cooking that the children did on 'Make it bake it Monday' – I saw all sorts of delicious dishes which simply made my mouth water!

We break up for half term on Monday 15<sup>th</sup> February until Friday 19<sup>th</sup> February; the school will reopen for key workers and vulnerable children on the 22<sup>nd</sup> of February. We await further guidance from the government regarding a wider reopening.

## Reporting positive cases of coronavirus over half term

Parents still need to inform us of positive cases over the half term. If a member of your household tests positive for coronavirus during half term you need to email the school office: <a href="mailto:office@fosse-pri.leicester.sch.uk">office@fosse-pri.leicester.sch.uk</a>. Please inform us of: your test result and the date you received it, when your symptoms started and your child's name and class.

I look forward to welcoming all of our children back soon. Have a restful half term.

Yours sincerely,

**Emma Tuffey** 

**Acting Head Teacher** 







